ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

TOWN/VILLAGE OF DANSVILLE

14 CLARA BARTON ST, DANSVILLE, NY  14437

REGULAR MEETING - JULY 18, 2019

Members Present:  David Luce, Chairperson, MaryAnn Holden, Mike Birmingham, Karen Schleyer, and Barb LaForce

Absent:  Tammy S. Malone, CEO

Guest:  Joan Loop

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Luce at 7:01pm followed with the Pledge of Allegiance said by all.  

The minutes of the June 20, 2019 ZBA meeting were approved by a motion from MaryAnn Holden and seconded by Mike Birmingham.  All in favor – Motion carried.

Public Hearing:   

The required Public Hearing for an Area Variance applied for by Joan Loop was called to order at 7:06 P.M.  There was no one from the Public to comment about this application.  This Public Hearing was adjourned by motion from MaryAnn Holden and seconded by Karen Schleyer at 7:18 P.M.  All in favor - Motion carried.  

Old Business:

Area Variance Application from Joan Loop:  There were no changes to the original application.  All of this Board’s required Public Hearing notifications for Ms. Loop’s application were received and verified by Barb LaForce.  There were no application questions from the Board nor Ms. Loop.    The Facts and Findings questions were answered (see enclosed).  Motion to approve the Area Variance request submitted by Joan Loop, was made by MaryAnn Holden and seconded by Mike Birmingham.

Roll Call Vote:      MaryAnn Holden    -Aye



      Mike Birmingham   -Aye



      Karen Schleyer       -Aye



      Barb LaForce          -Aye



      Chairperson Luce   -Aye

Motion carried.  Ms. Loop was advised of the requirements of Article 78, and informed that she may pick up the required Building Permit from CEO Tammy Malone after a “cooling off” period of 31 days following this meeting.  The Board thanked Ms. Loop for following the Village Building Codes and Variance process.  
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Board Discussion:

Board Chairperson Luce informed the Board that there was an application made to the Town/Village Planning Board on Tuesday, July 16th for an alteration to the “final plan” approved for the development of the property on Maple Street to be leased by CASA.  The “final plan” being discussed is the “final plan” this Board based the required Variance application approval on.  It is the opinion of Chairperson Luce that any changes to that “final plan” would have a direct effect on the Variance granted by this Board for that project.

Motion to adjourn this ZBA meeting at 7:38 P.M. was made by MaryAnn Holden and seconded by Karen Schleyer.   All in favor - Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Barb LaForce, Secretary
